# Penfield Rangers Soccer Club

Minutes from the Board Meeting on December 3, 2006

Board Members Present:

Ron Bartlett, Steve Bartlett, Jonathon Brown, Simon Buisman, Joe Carder, Vicky Hansen, Jim Lundy, Tom Lynd, Randy Spaan, Dennis Skrtic, Bill Thurston, Dave Weiner

Meeting called to order at 7 p.m. by D. Weiner, Vice-President

Minutes from the November board meeting were approved as submitted.

Welcome to the new board members, J Brown and B. Thurston

## PRESIDENT'S REPORT

C. Bridenbaugh attended the PHS soccer banquet to present the Elliott award. President's report was presented by D. Weiner

The club now has a Vonage phone account. The new number is 419-6623. The old number will be disconnected. The phone number will be updated on the web page as well as elsewhere as necessary. An email with voicemail attachments will be sent to 5 board members when an unanswered call is received and a voice mail is left.

D. Weiner asked for two volunteers to help with the outdoor field scheduling in the spring. S. Bartlett volunteered to help with the small field scheduling, B. Thurston volunteered for the medium field scheduling, and D. Weiner will work with the large fields.

Suggestions for the board's 2007 'to do" list can be sent to D. Weiner or brought to the meeting in January. The board will prioritize a list of goals for 2007.

D. Skrtic will create a list of proposed meeting dates for 2007.

By-Laws will be discussed and updated after board approval at the January meeting.

## REGISTRAR

Club Registrar D. Skrtic reported that 252 players and 53 volunteers are registered for the 2007 season. 96 players registered for the micro soccer program. There was discussion on changes and improvements to the microsoccer program based upon some parent feedback. It should be evaluated at the end of the program.

#### EQUIPMENT COORDINATOR

Equipment will be ordered this month.

#### WEB SITE COORDINATOR

Updates continue with the website. There was discussion on the use of team calendars. Only a few teams are presently using the calendars. All teams are encouraged to use them to aid in communication.

### OTHER BUSINESS

The indoor soccer schedule for January through April was presented by J. Lundy. He has added a team page so that each coach can view their schedule separate from the master schedule. Once the schedule is proofed and finalized it will be emailed to coaches and also placed on the website.

- K. LoCicero is organizing a day at microsoccer where Rhinos players and the Rhinos mascot will be in attendance. He is also looking into the possibility of a Rhinos night for Rangers players.
- J. Carder requested that coaches send photos and scores throughout the season to aid him in producing articles for the Penfield newspaper.

There was discussion on Kicks for Kids. A possible weekend is July 14-15. The availability of fields for those dates still needs to be verified.

J. Lundy will determine interest in ISSA training and coordinate an attempt to get a discount for the players.

Grant Funding will be discussed at the January meeting.